

Making Northern Ireland Safer For Everyone Through Professional, Progressive Policing

Com Sec: 10\3693 June 2010

Dear Mr McQuillan MA,

To ask the Minister of Justice when the Discretion Project will be rolled out to all the policing districts.  $\sim 0.000$ 

The above mentioned question was placed before the Minister of Justice, who has deemed that this is an operational matter for the Police Service of Northern Ireland. Therefore the Chief Constable has been asked to respond directly.

The Implementation of the Discretion Project has commenced within 'B', 'C' and 'E' Districts, and will progress to 'D', 'F', 'G' and 'H' Districts during July, with the final implementation within 'A' District by November 2011.

Please be advised that a copy of this letter will be placed in the Library of the Northern Ireland Assembly. If you have any queries regarding this response, please address your correspondence to Command Secretariat, PSNI Headquarters, 65 Knock Road, Belfast, Northern Ireland BT5 6LE.

I trust this is of assistance.

**DAVID MOORE** 

Chief Inspector

For Chief Constable

Mr A McQuillan MLA Parliament Buildings Stormont BELFAST BT4 3XX

Command Secretariat, PSNI Headquarters, 65 Knock Road, Belfast, Northern Ireland BT5 6LE Telephone: 028 90700006, Fax: 028 90700124

